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While Parrish scored the championship 

game’s debut shot, the Pirates responded with 
incredible energy leading by 21 points at half-
time. The Pirates’ suffocating defense left the 
opponent scoreless for more than six minutes. 
The Pirates held Parrish to 37 points overall, 
tallied 8 steals, retrieved 21 defensive re-
bounds and blocked four shots. Tournament 
MVP Jacob Winston finished the game with 21 
points, 9 of which came from behind the 3- 
point arc. Winston grabbed 10 rebounds and 
Senior Andrew Rogers scored 18 points while 
LaDarius Brinson scored 10. Overall, the Pi-
rates were 15-of-16 at the foul line. 

Winning the state championship reflects the 
combined efforts of the coaches, players and 
supporters. I would like to commend the team, 
Coach Earl Taylor and his coaching staff. 
Members of the team include: Darian Adams, 
LaDarius Brinson, Tommy Burton, Keondre 
Davis, Taylor McCurdy, Andrew Rogers, 
Roderic Scott, and Jacob Winston. 

At the conclusion of the game MVP Player 
Jacob Winston told reporters, ‘‘We try to be a 
defensive-minded team, but all the dunks and 
stuff is just a result of that,’’ he said. ‘‘Coach 
Taylor’s always taught us to play hard 
whatever’s going on. The dunks and 3s come 
from defense.’’ 

St. Jude’s has collected AHSAA state cham-
pionships in 5 different decades with titles in 
1973, 1977, 1985, 1998, 2006, 2008, 2013 
and 2014. The team also won two state cham-
pionships as members of the AIAA before 
1968. As the daughter of a high school bas-
ketball coach, I know the Pirates’ success is 
the result of the combined efforts of not only 
the players and the coaching staff, but also 
the support of the St. Jude faculty and staff 
and the entire community. 

I am honored to represent such a talented 
group of young men, their dedicated coaching 
staff and proud community. As I declare the 
7th Congressional District as the ‘‘District of 
Champions,’’ the St. Jude Pirates represents 
one of our very best. On behalf of the 7th 
Congressional District, the State of Alabama 
and this nation, I ask my colleagues to join me 
in congratulating the accomplishments of the 
St. Jude Pirates for their victory in the 1A Ala-
bama State Championship. 

Congratulations! Go Pirates! 
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BRUKLIN WOMACK 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Bruklin 
Womack for receiving the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
Bruklin Womack is a 12th grader at Wheat 
Ridge High School and received this award 
because her determination and hard work 
have allowed her to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Bruklin 
Womack is exemplary of the type of achieve-
ment that can be attained with hard work and 
perseverance. It is essential students at all 
levels strive to make the most of their edu-
cation and develop a work ethic which will 
guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Bruklin Womack for winning the Arvada Wheat 

Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
I have no doubt she will exhibit the same dedi-
cation and character in all of her future ac-
complishments. 

f 

EMPLOYEE APPRECIATION DAY 

HON. DAVID E. PRICE 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. PRICE of North Carolina. Mr. Speaker, 
March 7 is Employee Appreciation Day. I rise 
today to mark my appreciation for the staff 
members who so ably help me serve the peo-
ple of North Carolina’s Fourth Congressional 
District. 

My staff are model public servants. They 
work long hours and late nights. Every year, 
the staffers working in my North Carolina dis-
trict offices help thousands of constituents, 
and all of our local communities, navigate fed-
eral agencies. They help me reach out to local 
businesses and educational institutions to en-
sure their needs are represented in Wash-
ington. Every year, my Washington, D.C. of-
fice staff researches thousands of pieces of 
legislation. They help me hear and respond to 
hundreds of thousands of constituent commu-
nications. They help constituents arrange 
tours, and they join me in meetings with con-
stituent groups, local and State representa-
tives, universities and businesses on every 
issue imaginable. The list of tasks my staff 
helps accomplish could go on and on, but 
most importantly, they help ensure that the 
people of the Fourth District have a voice in 
the people’s House. 

The previous year has been a challenging 
one for congressional staff. Congressional 
staffers were not immune from the unneces-
sary and mindless across-the-board seques-
tration spending cuts that affected so many 
programs that invest in our people, ensure our 
strength and security, and protect our poorest 
citizens. Like employees of many executive 
departments, my staff endured furloughs and 
reduced pay over the previous year. I truly ad-
mire the all-hands-on-deck approach my staff 
took to maintain a high-level of constituent 
service in the face of these challenges, and 
their efforts to ensure sequestration was re-
placed and critical programs were fully funded 
once again. 

In recognition of their dedication and dili-
gence, I would like to include in CONGRES-
SIONAL RECORD the name of each staffer cur-
rently employed by my office. 

Nadia Alston, Sonia Barnes, Jean-Louise 
Beard, Nora Blalock, Andrew High, Asher 
Hildebrand, James Hunter, Tracy Lovett, Sean 
Maxwell, William Munn, Cassie Rice, Kate 
Roetzer, Dave Russell, Laura Thrift, Jackson 
Tufts, Justin Wein, Robyn Winneberger. 

I would also like to extend special thanks to 
the staffers who have departed my office over 
the previous year and to include their names 
in the RECORD. I want them to know that their 
years of dedicated service strengthened our 
district and our State, and that their hard work 
did not go unnoticed or unappreciated. I wish 
them well as they pursue new and promising 
opportunities. 

Robin Bolash, Sandra Massenburg, Beau 
Mills, Teresa Saunders, Kate Schisler. 

I am grateful, Mr. Speaker, for the effort that 
my staff continues to put forth and for the op-

portunity Employee Appreciation Day offers to 
say thank you. 

f 

RECOGNIZING FIRE CHIEF 
EDMOND LEWIS 

HON. TOM REED 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. REED. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to rec-
ognize Edmond Lewis, Chief of the Monterey 
Volunteer Fire Department in Beaver Dams, 
New York. 

Mr. Lewis has served as a member of the 
Monterey Volunteer Fire Department for an 
impressive 36 years. He assumed the position 
of Chief last year and was faced with the 
enormous task of overcoming a dire financial 
situation which nearly forced the fire depart-
ment into bankruptcy. In addition to the finan-
cial challenges, when he began his tenure as 
chief, the department had fewer than twelve 
members and no junior recruits. 

Chief Lewis has never stopped fighting for 
the department or his community throughout 
the recovery process. His leadership has been 
vital in restoring the integrity, financial sol-
vency, and strength of the Monterey Volunteer 
Fire Department. Through his guidance, the 
department has increased its ranks to 54 
members, including 14 junior firefighters. The 
hard work and dedication of Chief Lewis has 
restored the fire department to a position of 
capably protecting public safety in the commu-
nity. 

Edmond Lewis exemplifies selfless service 
and true leadership. His generosity and will-
ingness to assist anyone in need has earned 
him the highest level of respect throughout 
Schuyler County. Mr. Lewis regularly extends 
a helping hand beyond his duties at the fire 
department by volunteering at a local food 
bank and preparing meals at the Office for the 
Aging. 

I commend Mr. Lewis for all the great work 
he has done, and will continue to do, at the 
Monterey Volunteer Fire Department and in 
our community. He is a selfless and generous 
individual who has made countless positive 
contributions to New York’s 23rd Congres-
sional District, and I am proud to recognize 
him today. 

f 

100TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE 
COUNTY ENGINEERS ASSOCIA-
TION OF CALIFORNIA 

HON. JEFF DENHAM 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. DENHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
acknowledge the 100th anniversary of the 
county Engineers Association of California. 

The County Engineers Association of Cali-
fornia was established in 1914 and is made up 
of county engineers, public works directors, 
county road commissioners and professional 
personnel throughout California’s 58 counties. 

The purpose of the association is to ad-
vance county engineering and management 
by providing a forum for exchanging ideas and 
information to improve service to the public. 
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The association has a close relationship with 
the California State Association of Counties 
and is supportive of advocacy work to develop 
policies that benefit counties and citizens. 

The County Engineers Association of Cali-
fornia works on many issues toward improving 
the state of our water. Specific issues include 
wastewater, storm water, flood control infra-
structure, in addition to matters regarding 
clean and safe drinking water. 

Through much collaboration, the County En-
gineers Association of California strives to pro-
vide, create, and maintain infrastructure that 
aids in the health, safety, and general welfare 
for California. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in recognizing 
the County Engineers Association of California 
for their 100 years of outstanding contributions 
to the community. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE HEALTH 
WAGON 

HON. H. MORGAN GRIFFITH 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. GRIFFITH of Virginia. Mr. Speaker, 
today I write in recognition of The Health 
Wagon, a nonprofit health clinic that works to 
provide mobile health services in Buchanan, 
Dickenson, Russell, Lee, Scott, and Wise 
Counties as well as the City of Norton. Last 
year, The Health Wagon helped more than 
11,000 patients receive health care valued at 
over $1 million, and through partnerships The 
Health Wagon’s Pharmacy Connect program 
provided patients with approximately $1.2 mil-
lion in pharmacy assistance. 

For this and its important work with the an-
nual Remote Area Medical event, its commu-
nity health fairs and outreach programs, its 
women’s health programs, its emphasis on 
education and prevention, its clinics including 
dental, eye, and specialty services, and more, 
I am grateful to The Health Wagon and its 
staff, supporters, and volunteers for serving 
the people of Southwest Virginia. There is no 
doubt that The Health Wagon’s hard work and 
dedication has had an impact on countless 
lives. 

f 

OUR UNCONSCIONABLE NATIONAL 
DEBT 

HON. MIKE COFFMAN 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. COFFMAN. Mr. Speaker, on January 
20, 2009, the day President Obama took of-
fice, the national debt was 
$10,626,877,048,913.08. 

Today, it is $17,467,228,205,267.47. We’ve 
added $6,840,351,156,354.39 to our debt in 5 
years. This is over $6.8 trillion in debt our na-
tion, our economy, and our children could 
have avoided with a balanced budget amend-
ment. 

SHANE ROBERT 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Shane Robert 
for receiving the Young Professional of the 
Year award from the West Chamber serving 
Jefferson County. 

The West Chamber Young Professionals 
engage and connect young professionals 
throughout Jefferson County. By building rela-
tionships with other local business leaders, 
West Chamber young professional members 
advance their careers and become leaders in 
the community. 

Shane is a vital contributing member and 
leader of the West Chamber Young Profes-
sionals. He is instrumental in helping the 
Young Professionals grow over the past two 
years with particular emphasis on helping with 
their marketing, donating brochure designs 
and social media services. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Shane Robert for his well deserved honor 
from the West Chamber serving Jefferson 
County. I have no doubt he will exhibit the 
same dedication and character in all his future 
accomplishments. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. STEVE KING 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. KING of Iowa. Mr. Speaker on rollcall 
No. 91, I was not present due to unavoidable 
air travel delays. Had I been present, I would 
have voted ‘‘no.’’ 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF DARWIN L. 
CURLS FOR HIS DEDICATED CA-
REER OF PUBLIC SERVICE 

HON. EMANUEL CLEAVER 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

Mr. CLEAVER. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize one of our own. On Friday, March 
7, 2014, Mr. Darwin Lenard Curls is retiring 
from my office after serving the past nine 
years for the Fifth Congressional District as 
the Director of Community Affairs and dedi-
cating nearly half-a-century of public service to 
our community. 

Born on October 17, 1943, to a family of 
public servants, Darwin learned at an early 
age the importance of giving back to his com-
munity. His parents, Fred and Velma Curls 
raised Darwin and his five siblings to help 
those less fortunate. His father was a pioneer 
for civil and political rights in our community 
and was one of the original founders of Free-
dom Incorporated, an African-American polit-
ical organization, based in Kansas City, Mis-
souri. Darwin observed his father’s efforts to 
better the community, such as with his fight 
against restrictive covenants in residential 
neighborhoods in our community. His brother, 

Phil Curls, went on to become a State Senator 
and President of Freedom Inc. Along with Dar-
win’s help, Freedom rose to be known as one 
of the most potent political organizations in the 
United States. Darwin remembers well his fa-
ther’s saying ‘‘make it happen’’, and took to 
heart those words by dedicating his life to 
making things happen. Make-no-mistake, 
through his career of action and advocacy in 
our great state of Missouri, Darwin has been 
the embodiment of the ‘‘Show me State’’. 

As a young man, Darwin attended De La 
Salle Military Academy, before earning his 
Bachelor of Arts degree from Park College. He 
eventually found his calling when he landed a 
position with the Blue Hills Homes Corpora-
tion—a community development corporation 
focused on improving neighborhoods in the 
urban core thru creating quality housing op-
portunities. Darwin spent nearly 23 years with 
Blue Hills. 

In 1994, Darwin chose to run for public of-
fice and was elected overwhelmingly for the 
Kansas City Missouri School Board. During a 
challenging time for the School District, Darwin 
brought much-needed, common sense ap-
proaches to ensure children were given the 
best opportunities to succeed. After retiring 
from the School Board, he accepted a Trustee 
position with the Kansas City Public School 
Retirement System where he served for 16 
years to ensure the employees of the Kansas 
City School District were treated fairly thru 
their retirement. 

In 1999, Darwin joined the Congressional 
staff of my predecessor, Representative Karen 
McCarthy. He served for five years, handling 
casework and outreach. After a brief stint with 
Swope Community Builders, I asked Darwin to 
join me shortly after my election. He started 
on February 1, 2005 as my Director of Com-
munity Affairs. In that capacity, Darwin has 
overseen the office’s casework, helping con-
stituents with issues dealing with the Internal 
Revenue Service, Social Security Administra-
tion, Housing and Urban Development, and 
much more. He has helped hundreds of indi-
viduals traverse the challenges of the federal 
bureaucracy, helping people to receive back 
payments, or keep their housing. He was al-
ways available to constituents, sometimes just 
lending a shoulder during their time in need. 
Equally valuable, he has been an integral part 
of our outreach efforts, regularly providing re-
marks at meetings and events on behalf of the 
office. Over the years, I have relied heavily on 
his insights and feedback about our commu-
nity and their concerns, as he has always had 
his fingers on the pulse of our District. 

Darwin has been married for forty-five years 
to his wife, Sandra, and they are blessed to 
have three amazing children and seven grand-
children. Their daughter, Shalonn ‘‘Kiki’’ Curls, 
is continuing the family tradition of public serv-
ice as a State Senator. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in recognizing 
and honoring Mr. Darwin Curls for a lifetime of 
dedicated service to our community. While he 
embraces this next phase of life in retirement, 
I wish to thank him for his guiding counsel 
over the years. He has served as a role model 
to many in our office and in the African-Amer-
ican community. The lives of hundreds of con-
stituents he has helped, our neighbors, com-
munity, and Missouri’s Fifth Congressional 
District, have been enhanced because he 
chose to ‘‘make it happen.’’ 
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